Reference: UKM.PNC.100-1/3/1

URGENT

Dear UKM Community

With respect to the above matter, please refer to the last email regarding my circular No 1/2020 sent to you.

The University had just received a letter from the Deputy Director of Higher Education (Academic & Development) Higher Education Department, referral number JPT(UKP)000/0201JLD.3(9) dated March 17, 2020 on the Guidelines of Issues Regarding Contagious Outbreak of Covid-19 for Public and Private College/Universities From 18th – 31st March 2020. Based on the guidelines, the implementation of Online Teaching and Learning Activities is suspended starting 18th -31st March 2020.

- 2) Therefore, in accordance with the guidelines, item (ii) b in the Vice Chancellor Circular No. 1/2020 on Online Teaching & Learning Activities are suspended from 18th -31st March 2020.
- 3) For item (ii) d in the Vice Chancellor Circular No.1/2020 on any research works that include culture cells, specimens and others from the same category, which requires attendance in the campus must get the approval by the Head od Department (for staffs) or Supervisor (for students) is amended to:

"Procedures to ensure culture cells/ lab rats / specimens to remain alive can be conducted but with a very minimal time spent at the lab."

Your co-operation and attention in comforming to this matter is highly appreciated.

Thank you.